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This month, I’d like to recognize the remarkable work of two members of our congregation. The 

first is Linda Shirk, who has been making tremendous progress as Ministries Chair in the short 

time she has held the role. She has been meeting with members of each ministry team, 

assessing where the needs are, and working to fill any gaps. She reported on her efforts to the 

Elder Board in early March, and we continue to be encouraged by her commitment to ensure 

each ministry is operating at full force. Linda, thank you for your passionate attention to this role! 

 

The second is Jim Congrove. Before I joined the Board in January, Jim was just another friendly 

face I saw on Sunday mornings. Since then, I have had the privilege of getting to know him and 

have been blessed by his leadership and challenged by his faith and his Christ-like love of others. 

Many of you have known Jim longer than I and could add to his list of accomplishments and 

attributes. After much prayer and deliberation, Jim has resigned his position as Elder chair and 

from the Elder Board. He has heard a call to contribute more time to the Care Ministry, 

particularly serving seniors who are homebound. Selfishly, the Board hoped he would change his 

mind, however, Sheri Penny, our vice-chair, has capably assumed the reins, and we will appoint a 

successor at our April meeting. Jim, we thank you for your time in leadership at FCC and pray for 

God’s blessing on your “retirement.” 

 

As always, if you have prayer requests, questions, or concerns, please come find us between 

services or email us at elders@fcclawrence.org. We are here to serve you all, and we want to 

hear from you if we can be of assistance! 

 

Lauren Mendoza 
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MISSIONARY NEWS 



David Pendergrass, Ph.D., Senior Pastor       david@fcclawrence.org                                                      

Matthew Mulnix, Modern Worship  matthew@fcclawrence.org 

Kiyun Lee, Pastor to Youth and College      kiyun@fcclawrence.org  

Elaine Pendergrass, Pastor to Children       elaine@fcclawrence.org 

Julie Hafenstine, Director of Giving Tree      julie@fcclawrence.org 

Lisa Hoag, Business Administrator          lisa@fcclawrence.org  

Main Office                                      office@fcclawrence.org 

Church Elders                                          elders@fcclawrence.org 

   1000 Kentucky Street ●  Lawrence KS 66044 
 

 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

Come to First Christian this week! Traditional Worship 9am  ●  Modern Worship 11am 






